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FOR SALE

--=1979 MGB red; 55,000 mi;top,tires,brakes,clutch & battery
just replaced; $2,700 call Belinda at 895-2671/81-6400

---1971 Midget, needs transmission, all eslse OK,75,000 mi,
$500; Call Mike at 468-3751

---1975 MGB blue, 62,000 mi, good condition, $2,900;
Call BJ at wk 888-8672, hm 482-1632

-==1076 NGB Parts car, no title; call Brett at 340-3276

---TR6, TR7 PARTS, Bran New Tops(Black or Tan), Tonneau
covers and Boots, TR7 Hubcaps Call LJ at 466-9181

---1974 MGB-GT; Runs good, overdrive trans, $1,000 OBO
Call Michael Delacerda at 738-3246
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New Membership - $25 first year
Regular Membership - $20 annually
Correspondence(outside 50mi radius) - $10 annually

Call anyone above for an application, or join is for a
monthly meeting.

CLUB REGALIA AVALIABLE

MG Club T-shirticream colour) = .= = = = = $ 7.00
MG Anniversary Sport Shirt (red) - - - - - 12.00
LEMGCEE €loth Sew=on pateh — == - = nic = = 2.00
LCMGCC Window decal - = = = = = = = - = - = 1.50
MG Car Club lapel pin (large -limited quant) 3.00
MG Car Club 0Old-Fashion Glasses - - - members $2.50

non-members $3.00
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MINUTES OCTOBER MEETING -
Meeting began at 8:00

5 winners on in the club at British Car day(10-23)
Dec 4, Auto Cross at Alvin Calender Field
Nov 6 E Reynolds Rallye, 10:30 Drivers meeting,
11:00 am first car out
Christmas Party is set for Roger Gibson's house for 8:00 pm,
Saturday Dec 10th, Bring a dish, also BYOL
Elections- Shelly DeHoog nominated for second Member-at-
Large
Jimmy announced that the MG 0ld fashion glasses were in and
cost $2.50 each
Passport Auto Parts is under new management and will honor a
club discount
Roger Gibson won the 50/50
New members were introduced with 2 guests from England



CALENDER OF EVENTS F OR 1,98 8

NOV 29 F ey sl e L e e sl S = GENERATLY MEETTENG
DEC 10 S bR P e e e ok sl R CH RIS IEMASEIP AR Y.
JAN 14 sepT e s e VD B O AT RN S S HOUS E

OUT NEXT GENERAL MEETING WILL BE HELD AT 7:30 ON
NOVEMBER 29TH AT SHONEY'S, 3410 WILLIAMS BLVD, KENNER.
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E. E. Reynolds Memorial Rallye
(Held November 6, 1988 in honor of the LAMGCC's founder)

It was an excellent day for the running of the Annual
Reynolds Memorial Rallye, sunny and with quite a strong
breeze-(or was the "wind up" a few or our trusty Rally-
ers?). I was plesently surprised by a total of 14 cars
wishing to enter the event. With only 10 complete entry
blanks ready, I was left frantically preparing four more
entry blanks - with the wind doing its best to re-distribute
my papers around the car park.

The competitors were on their way almost on time, with
everyone gone by 11:30am, and the first finisher arriving at
12:41pm. This years event was on the short side(sub two
hours), enabling everyone to arive in reasonable time for
lunch - without getting lost!

Our Proud Winners were Gary and Jane Walker, rumoured
by some to have flown in from England just for this event!
Second and Third were Karen and Mike Loden, and Guy and
Madelyn Foster.

All these three teams sported MGB's, so all of you
"MGA-ites" out there had better pull your fingers out next
year.

Jimmy Bruno was eminently proud to continue his record
and come in a good solid 14th - last place.

All in all, I think everyone had a great time, not
least of all Kathie Winter, (who did an outstanding job of
Co-Rallye master) and myself.

Tim Flannery
1987 E E Reynolds Rallye Winner
1988 Rallye Master



Interview with Dr. Nelson Holmquist
(Original owner of Mike Delacerda's MG 1100)
By Leon Tsai

Riding with Mike Delacerda in last weekend's rallye had
more surprises than I had expected. Not only did I have fun
getting a taste of the partially restored MG 1100, admiring
the smooth engine and wonderfully - comfortable interior
design; but I also found out that Mike had purchased the car
from the son of someone I knew well from my years as a
medical student at LSU Medical Center

Dr. Holmquist is a cytologist at Charity Hospital and
is a faculty member of the Pathology Dept at LSUMC. I gave
him a call this week, and asked him if he was the Nelson
Holmquist who was the first owner of Mike's MG 1100. This
is what he said:

"Yep, I bought the MG 1100 in 1964, brand new for
$3,000 from an English car dealership in New Orleans named
Sporst Cars Inc. The car was way ahead of its time... It
had a transversely mounted 4-cylinder engine, front-wheel
drive, front disk brakes, roomy interior and an "alcohol"
suspension that was only seen in the French Citroens.

The Car ran beautifully over the 10 years that I had
it. The biggest trouble I had with the car was with the
front joints used in the front-wheel drive. The thick
rubber coating on the middle "cross-shaped" metal joining T-
Pieces fron the engine and the wheels would breakdown every
year, and I would change them myself. Two U-bolts on each
side had to be removed to do this.

The suspension needed to be overhauled only once, as
far as I can remember.

The car did have trouble with the floor pran located
behind the driver seat rusting out, and I had to fiberglass
it. The other unusual thing about the car was in regard to
its front bumper. It was bolted only to the fenders and did
not look sturdy to me, so I personally reinforced them by
attaching steel angles to the bumpers, attaching them to the

Cowt mnext pace



car frame.

The car's original color was white, although I had it
repainted a tan color, later on.

The car was definitely an uncommon car and I was
surprised that it did not catch on better. They changed the
name to Austin America a couple years later, but that did
not improve sales.

In 1974, I "sold" the car to my son, who was 16 years
old and in high school, then. He used the car until he was
in college and has not had the time to work on the car
since, so it has been sitting in the carport all this time.
We thought about moving the car to our property across the
lake, but was afraid it would just rust out there, so made
the decision to sell the car instead. It was either that or
send it to the scrap yard..."

Since the MG 1100, Dr, Holmguist has owned a Fiat
sports coupe and just rcently(2 weeks ago, to be
exact)finished putting together a kit car modeled after the
1952 MG-TD that he had purchased in 1980. It's not
original, but it's attractive and fun to drive, and he's

been enjoying it very much!
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS:

James Dougherty, he has a 1959 MGA Twin Cam and lives at 738
Frenchman in New Orleans.(HM 949-2874)

Fred Faber, he has a 70 Midget and lives at 3745 Prescot in
Baton Rouge.

Mark Jobin, he has a 74 MGB amd lives at 301 Neil Ave. in
New Orleans. (HM 394-8323)

Guy Foster, he has a 79 MGB and lives at 4524 Purdue Dr in
Metairie. (888-5592)

Gary Walker, he has a 77 MGB and lives at 5501 Tullis Dr in
New Orleans. (HM 391-1675)



LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

The November meeting will be the last one for 1988. I
want to thank the officers and the membership for their
support in 1988. The club had a very successful year.
Voting for 1989 officers will be at this meeting. Try to
show your support by attending. Nominations for officers
are still open.

The Christmas Party was a lot of fun last year and with
the way the club has grown promises to be even better. It
is scheduled for 8:00 Saturday December 10th at Roger and
Carol Gibson's house at 6304 Schouest(about 2 blocks from
Jimmy Bruno's house) Food is provided by all those who
bring something. Drinks are BYOL with the club providing
set-ups. There will be door prizes, videos of the events of
the year, an updated photo album, plenty of food and lots of
good company. I look forward to seeing each of you there.

Jimmy
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HEATER VALVE TECH TIP
By Michael Delacerda

If the heater control valve on your MGA or MGB is old
or starting to leak, now is the time to change it. When the
rubpber diaphram inside the heater control valve fails,
coolant leaks from the valve causing the engine to either
overheat, or kill due to coolant leaking on the distributer.
Not to mention the obvious problem of rust if the leak
continues.

When you change the heater control valve, it is also a
good idea to lubricate the entire length of the heater
control cables with a light grade oil such as Marvel Mystery
0il. The light oil will soak through the strrl wrapping,
lubricating the cable within and making your heater easier
to operate.

MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG MG

STICKING BRAKES
By Michael Delacerda

Are your brakes sticking or pulling to one side in your
MG? Well before rebuilding your calipers or wheel
cylinders, check and see if your brake hoses are clogged.
The brake hose may look fine from the outside, but the
inside of the hose tends to colasp with age. When this
happens the brake fluid is able to travel to the calipers
and wheel cylinders, but the colasped hose acts as a check
valve not letting the fluid back to the master cylinder,
causing your brakes to bind and premature wear.
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